
RCW 47.60.838  Vessel and terminal electrification program.  It 
is the intent of the legislature to fully fund the vessel and terminal 
electrification program in accordance with the Washington state 
ferries 2040 long range plan. The legislature finds that to attain the 
2040 target fleet size of 26 vessels, a biennial replacement schedule 
is necessary to ensure the level of ferry service and reliability 
expected by the public. Therefore, by June 30, 2025, the legislature 
will secure funding options, including but not limited to a vessel 
surcharge, to devote the resources necessary to fulfill the vessel and 
terminal needs outlined in the 2040 long range plan.  [2022 c 182 § 
431.]

Intent—Effective date—2022 c 182: See notes following RCW 
70A.65.240.
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